SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Recreation & Leisure Committee

Held in the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm on Wednesday 02 August 2017
PRESENT – Councillors K Pardy (Chair), I Jones, N Green, N Laurens, J Mackenzie, K Roberts, Mrs R Wall and D Vasmer.
IN ATTENDANCE – Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Rebecca Oliver (Committee Clerk), Steve Reece (Beacon Cricket Club) and Richard Green (Treasurer of Shrewsbury Canoe Club).
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk) and Mike Cox (Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager).
9/17
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (PECUNIARY & NON-PECUNIARY) IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT
	Shropshire Councillors
	· Those twin-hatted members declared a personal interest in any matters relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council.


10/17
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committee meeting held on 14 June 2017 were submitted as circulated and read. 

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committee meeting held on 
14 June 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.
11/17
MATTERS ARISING
There were no matters arising.
12/17
QUARRY
12.1 Update of Events in the Quarry for 2017
An updated list of events to be held in the Quarry was circulated prior to the meeting.  The events have reportedly gone well and Officers have no issues with the ground conditions.  Most event organisers wish to return in 2018 following a successful event this year.
The Operations Manager confirmed that most organisers have to pay a penalty fee for cancelling an event but for charity or voluntary events, the fee is wavered.  

12.2 Update of Events in the Quarry for 2018
A list of events to be held in the Quarry in 2018 was circulated prior to the meeting.  This list includes other large events being held in the town (blue font) and the number of expected attendance figures (in brackets).  This helps to manage the security of large events with the assistance of the Police.
The Premises Licence restricts the number of events held in the Quarry to 10 large functions per year.  The Operations Manager will clarify this.  
Councillors were delighted that Shrewsbury has won the bid to host the Recovery Walk in 2018, an International event which raises awareness of substance use disorders and recovery from addictions.  This was a great achievement with Shrewsbury winning 75% of the online votes against the City of Bradford.  The routes are still provisional but are thought to start and finish in the Quarry.  The event is expected to attract 15,000 participants which caused some Members concern due to the facilities which will need providing i.e. toilets.  Councillor Laurens assured Members that Shropshire Council is aware of the cost implications and funding is available.  Members welcomed the event recognising the benefits to the town and it’s businesses.  
RECOMMENDED:

That Officers provide progress updates on the preparations for the Recovery Walk 2018.

12.3 Quarry Events Policy

The Operations Manager explained how Mike Cox, the Outdoor Recreation and Asset Manager, is the Premises Licence holder for the Quarry.  Events that take place here attracts 36k visitors a year but four complaints about noise have been received and are being investigated.  This causes the OR&AM concern and wanted to make the committee aware of the situation.  
13/17
MARKETS
13.1
Markets Update

The Operations Manager reported a 96.5% occupancy of the market with 5 traders on the waiting list for a full week.  Some changes of traders is taking place with the last expressing a wish to expand, if the opportunity arose, following good sales.
Some of the traders, mainly food and drink suppliers, are trialling opening late on Saturday nights over a 2 month period.  The only costs incurred to the Town Council are the overheads which is of concern but the staffing, advertising and security is organised by the traders with Shropshire Council.  The late night openings are thought to be linked to seasonal events i.e. Christmas and Halloween.  The OR&AM will report back following these events.

Councillor Laurens reported that he is working with Connecting Shropshire to improve broadband within the market which is currently hampering the businesses.  He will report back on progress.

RECOMMENDED:

(i) That the Outdoor Recreation and Asset Manager reports back on the success of these late night openings.
(ii) That Councillor Laurens reports back on progress of improving Broadband in the Market.
14/17
RECREATION GROUND & OPEN SPACE MATTERS


Officers provided an update on the following projects:

14.1 Radbrook Recreation Ground

Following agreement with all stakeholders, the project to re-site the storage container has begun.  The ground has been levelled and a new base created.  As agreed, the next stage is for the resident to replace the boundary fence before the container is re-sited.  
The Operations Manager confirmed to Councillor Mackenzie that Mereside Open space is the responsibility of Shrewsbury Town Council.
14.2 Upton Lane Recreation Ground

One complaint from a resident that overlooks the BMX track at Upton Lane Recreation Ground has been received by Councillor Moseley.  The complaints are about anti-social behaviour, drug use and noise nuisance.  There has only been one recorded Police incident when a small fire was reported.  

The site has been regularly visited by the Youth Outreach Workers who have engaged with the young people but no issues have been reported.  The Town Council Wardens also visit the site regularly but have reported no anti-social behaviour.

The resident has requested that the berm next to his house is removed from the track.  The track was originally designed by Shropshire Council following extensive consultation with the young people.

A meeting with the Police, Councils, residents and youth will be held on site to talk about the issues.

RECOMMENDED:

That the Operations Manager reports back to the Committee following this meeting.

14.3
County Ground

The meeting was joined by Steve Reece from Beacon Cricket Club (BCC) and Richard Green from Shrewsbury Canoe Club.  The BCC has 3 senior teams and 4 junior teams and cannot expand further with the current facilities. The canoe club has over 200 members and their equipment is stored in 3 containers on the site.  Both clubs involve disabled participants and the BCC are engaged with the Asian community looking to set up a new mini league.  The current facilities do not provide for all the club members.
Jointly, the clubs wish to expand the pavilion to enable it to be accessible to the disabled, to provide much needed storage for canoes and the inclusion of a social function room which would be available to all sports clubs in the area i.e. Shropshire Shufflers, Anglers etc. 

The project is expected to cost £300k and if Saxonby, the main sponsor, are chosen as the builders of the project this will be reduced by £75k.  They have already given the architects time for drawing up the plans, free of charge.  These drawings were circulated to members prior to the meeting and a full submission has been passed to the Town Clerk today.
Members unanimously supported the project and recommended it be passed to the Finance and General Purposes committee to approve the costings.

RECOMMENDED:

That the Town Council supports the plans and recommend they be forwarded to the F&GP Committee to approve the costings.

15/17
TEAM SHREWSBURY
The Operations Manager updated members on the work of Team Shrewsbury:

· There have been disappointments recently following thefts of lead from Hills Lane Toilets, Smithfield Road Medical Practice, St Mary’s Church and the United Reformed Church in Coleham.  The thefts from Hills Lane alone cost £3,500 and was targeted twice within two weeks.  All incidents have been reported to the Police and Officers await feedback.

· Further criminal damage has been caused to the floral displays in the town centre.  The CCTV cameras have captured some images but so far no arrests have been made.  Most of the vandalism happens on Thursday, Friday and Saturday evenings. 

16/17
SHREWSBURY IN BLOOM
Councillor Roberts, Chair of Shrewsbury In Bloom committee reported on the recent judging day which took place on 19th July.  The day generally went well with good weather and refreshments at Morgans afterwards.  Many compliments about the floral displays from the public have been received and the Square is reported to be better than ever.

The judging was followed by a BBC film crew who have been filming the preparations for Bloom over several separate occasions.  This will be broadcast in the RHS series of ‘Blooming Marvellous’ next year.  The documentary is hoped to be great PR for Shrewsbury when broadcast.
The results of the judging will be known on 19th September when a presentation will be made at Warwick Castle.

Councillors praised all staff who were involved in the Bloom competition and responsible for the outstanding floral displays that attract many visitors to the town. 

17/17
GYPSIES
Councillor Jones thanked all staff who helped deal with the gypsies which occupied a site at Waincote Recreation Area.  They were moved on within 24 hours and the site was left unlittered and undamaged.  The incident was dealt with professionally and swiftly by all involved.
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